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March 20, 2013

The Honorable Larry Gossett
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Gossett:
This letter transmits an ordinance that will enable King County to finance the acquisition of a conservation easement over the King County portion of the White River Tree Farm to forever protect 43,000 acres of working forest land, open space, wildlife habitat, and scenic views in the Cascade foothills.

The conservation easement for the White River Tree Farm, coupled with past conservation easements secured at Snoqualmie Forest, Raging River Forest, Plum Creek Forest help to create a “wall against sprawl”. Together these properties, along with other King County owned forestlands, comprise more than 200,000 acres of protected open space, creating a legacy for future generations.
The acquisition furthers numerous goals of the County Strategic Plan, including the environmental sustainability and built envinronment goals, by conserving working forest land and protecting rural charater. The conservation easement also furthers the goals of the Strategic Climate Action Plan, by supporting  long-term forest uses that that reduce climate pollution. 

The value of the conservation easement is $11.14 million, which would be funded with a combination of conservation futures revenues and parks levy dollars. As part of the 2013 budget, Council appropriated $3 million toward the purchase of a conservation easement at White River Tree Farm, with $1,250,000 coming from the Parks levy funding and $1,750,000 from conservation futures revenue. The enclosed ordinance would appropriate the remaining $8.14 million needed to complete acquisition of the easement, which will be provided through the issuance of limited tax general obligation bonds.

This acquisition is yet another bold step to ensure that future generations continue to enjoy our high quality of life as our population grows. In fact, it is exactly this kind of forward thinking and unwavering commitment to the environment that attracts people and businesses to our region and helps keep our economy strong. 

Throughout King County government and the region we have a shared commitment to preserving and protecting our natural resources for now – and forever. I urge you to support this ordinance to fund acquisition of the White River Tree Farm conservation easement. 
If you have any questions about this legislation, please feel free to contact Bob Burns, Deputy Director of the Department of Natural Resources and Parks, at 206-263-6296.

Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive

Enclosures
cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  Michael Woywod, Chief of Staff



  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council


Carrie S. Cihak, Chief Advisor, Policy and Strategic Initiatives, King County

    Executive Office


Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget


Christie True, Director, Department of Natural Resources and Parks (DNRP)

Bob Burns, Deputy Director, DNRP

